

Trinka Hall, Principal

Phone:

(623) 374-5588

Fax:

(623) 374-5046

P.O. Box 89 Black Canyon City, AZ 85324 email: thall@canonsd50.com

August 7, 2020

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Please expect a delay for in-person school opening from the original start date of Monday, August 17, 2020. Due to requirements from the Arizona Department of Health Services (ADHS), all public schools must meet certain criteria to allow in-person instruction. As of this date, Yavapai County has not met the criteria. Each Thursday an updated metric will be presented by the ADHS and a parent notice will be sent out as soon as possible. An update will be given out next week of when school may open.

An additional instructional packet will be available for pickup on Monday, August 17, 2020 at the same place you have requested for prior packets, either at school, at Harmil Plaza, or at your child's assigned bus stop. Please have your child's completed work returned at the same stop.

A COVID-19 liability waiver is required by our insurer and will be attached to this memo. Please sign the waiver acknowledging that being exposed to or infected with COVID-19 is a possibility when your child attends school. If you have any questions about the waiver, please contact Angela Jangula at ajanagula@canonsd50.com or call (623) 374-5588 x502.

All children must have verified attendance on a daily basis from several options: 1) **Preferred method:** quick parent e-mail to teacher before 9:00 a.m., 2) quick phone call to the front desk at (623) 374-5588 x101 before 9:00 a.m. (please leave a message if necessary), or 3) for the first two weeks only, please fill out the form below verifying that your child was actively working on school instruction during the marked days.

If your child needs a backpack, please contact your child's teacher and arrange for pickup. Otherwise, students needing a backpack will be provided with it on the first day of in-person instruction.

We miss our students and families and are ready to return to in-person instruction as quickly as we can when it is safely possible. We appreciate your patience through this challenging situation. You may contact us through the emails or phone number extensions available in the Student Handbook provided at orientation.

the chairs of phone many	
Thank you for all you are doing to help your child be succe Trinka Hall Principal	Angela E. Jangula Superintendent
I verify that my child was actively working on school instruction for the marked days.	
Child's Name	Grade
Week 1 07/30/2020 □ // 07/31/2020 □ Week 2 08/03/2020 □ // 08/04/2020 □ // 08/05/2020 □	// 08/06/2020 🗆 // 08/07/2020 🗅
Parent Signature	Date